North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
February 24, 2009
Minutes

5:35 PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Director, Susan Grant and Children’s Librarian Lorreen Keating.  
Minutes of meeting of January 29, 2009 were unanimously approved  with Emily motioning and Dale seconding the approval.  
Treasurer’s Report
Emily stated that the bottom line figure of the budget was within the eight month 58% budget range.  She noted that the maintenance area (59.27 %) was the only overage and to be expected considering the work that had to be completed.
It was reported by the Director that there was a large reference purchase – the Morningstar renewal, at a cost of approximately $900.00.  It was reported by the Director that the wireless connection was down, and that the problem was being addressed.    The Treasurer’s Report was accepted as presented with Alison motioning and Dale seconding the acceptance.  
Old Business:
The chair reported the update of the investment policy which now includes a section on collateralization.  Emily motioned and Alison seconded to accept the updated investment policy.  Unanimous.
There was a review of results from the recently completed survey taken at the library.  The Trustees asked Susan to include these results in the next newsletter.
Susan and Lorreen are looking into new carpeting for bad sections in the library.  The plan is to use carpet tiles that can be easily replaced.  At this time the approximate cost is $7000.00.  

Further discussion took place regarding MP3 usage policy.  The policy will be amended to read that patrons 18 years of age or older have access to borrowing the library MP3 players.  Patrons who are under 18 years of age will need parental permission, in writing, in order to borrow an MP3 player.

There was follow up discussion regarding the North Hampton Library hosting the next Seacoast Library Trustees Meeting to be held on April 18, 2009.  Further planning will take place prior to the meeting.  The new Chair of the Library Trustees will introduce Mike Coutu as the speaker on the topic of collateralization of library funds. 
New Business:
Discussion took place regarding possible mini-grants from the NH Humanities Council.  Susan reported that Rick Agran was coming on April 24, 2009,  to do a workshop on application procedures.
Librarian’s Report:
Attached.

The Trustees, Director and Children’s Librarian thanked Dale Rochford for his service as a Trustee over the past years.  Susan and Lorreen provided goodies for everyone present – very much appreciated by all!
Thanks Dale, for your time, effort and commitment to the library.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 P.M.
The next meeting was scheduled for March 31, 2009 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

